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HRD+ Statement Regarding Imposed Restrictions on Media in 

Afghanistan 

Following the seizure of political power by the Taliban in Afghanistan, they began imposing 

restrictions on the civil and political freedoms of the Afghan people. Over time, these 

restrictions have expanded, depriving the country's citizens of their civil liberties. Recently, the 

Taliban's de facto administration has imposed more restrictions and constraints on free, 

political, and social media, labelling some of them as 'violating national interests.' These 

restrictions are specifically imposed on women, with some media outlets instructed not to 

publish women's voices (phone calls). Furthermore, the suppression of media freedom and 

freedom of expression not only severely limits citizens' right to access reliable information but 

also restricts media spaces, leading to widespread human rights violations and violence, while 

the lack of media oversight grants impunity to human rights violators. 

The irresponsible conduct of the Taliban is in opposition to all national and international values 

and laws, leaving the country's citizens deprived of their most fundamental human rights. 

Article 19 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and Article 19 of the International 

Covenant on Civil and Political Rights recognize media freedom and freedom of expression as 

the most important human rights principles for human society and obligate the international 

community to uphold them. 

We strongly urge the Human Rights Committee, the monitoring body of the International 

Covenant on Civil and Political Rights of the United Nations, to consider legal and political 

assessments and to seek more rigorous mechanisms to uphold civil freedoms in Afghanistan. 

We specifically draw the attention of the United Nations Special Rapporteur on Human Rights 

in Afghanistan to reflect on these restrictions. We call upon Mr. Richard Bennett to coordinate 

with relevant UN bodies and other regional and international institutions to mitigate these 

violations. 

We call upon all civil institutions inside and outside the country to intensify their efforts 

towards seeking justice for civil and political rights, with a focus on freedom of expression and 

media. 
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We demand that international human rights institutions stand alongside media institutions and 

journalists in Afghanistan, launching extensive accountability measures to prevent the silence 

of the Afghan people. 

We urge media institutions and media personnel both inside and outside the country to 

incorporate media freedom and freedom of expression into their research, investigative, and 

analytical programs and strive to document media freedom restrictions and violations. 

We call upon the United Nations, especially the Human Rights Council, to take practical and 

urgent actions to support freedom of expression and the rights of journalists, especially female 

journalists, and hold the Taliban accountable for their actions. 

The HRD+, with utmost commitment and solidarity, stands alongside media institutions and 

journalists in the country in these difficult circumstances, making the protection of civil 

liberties its strategic objective. 

Long live freedom 

Human Rights Defenders Plus 

(HRD+) 
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